Dear Shri Islam Ahmed, President, NFTE, General Secretary, all office bearers and members of NFTE,

Please accept my felicitations on the occasion of your National Executive session. It is indeed pity that I could not attend this occasion for which you have so kindly invited me. My participation in this event has been ruled out due to my indifferent health. However, I send my good wishes that all the deliberations and discussions to be held during this Conference is fruitful and beneficial to our organisation.

As BSNL is emerging from the dark tunnel of loss and emerging with small steps towards the light of operational profitability, we must keep in mind that our expectations and aspirations, however strong and strident, should be kept to a bare minimum during this trying times. Although I am personally attuned to each of your long pending demands and expectations, I would still feel that necessary prudence and patience would be expected from all for each of these to be fulfilled. Let us all work together in harmony to raise the prestige of this organisation once again to glorified pinnacle. I hope that you will work zealously towards this objective. I once again wish every success of your conference in this historical and beautiful city of Aurangabad. I also reiterate my regrets in not able to attend this Session and meet you all on this occasion.

Thank you,

Sujata Ray

Director (HR) BSNL.